
Florida Dart Association  
2nd Quarterly Meeting  
02/26/2012  
  
Next meeting: July 1, 2012 9:30 AM   
  
I. Call to order-9:15 A.M.  
  
II. Attendance: Officers: Dane Teixeira, Pres., Gary Springstroh, V.P,  Tammy Osborn, Secr., Ralph 
McIlroy, Membership Dir., Dorothy Filley, State Team Director, Mark Venable Tournament Director, 
Jason Smith ADO Rep, Joe Cebrynski, Caribbean Cup Director, Yvette Bergman, Youth Director.   
  
FDA Reps: CDA- Tammy Osborn, CCDA- Andy Muir, SLCDA-Bunnie Woodard, PBCDA- Amanda 
Edenhack, SPBDL- Victoria Bell, TBDA- Lee Weiss, HCDA- Ritchie Dantinne, TDLS/MDLS- Paul 
Blakeley, TCDA- Joe Cebrynski, BAD- Rick Silverman, SWFDA- Troy Kepley, MDDA- John Sheehan, 
BCDA- Rachael Benjamin, TADA- Shelia Gmeiner Life- Paul Gillespie 
Absent: BADA, HICDA, HAD, OCDA, OPDL, NFDA, SCDA, PBCDA and NCDU  
  
III. Minutes- Tammy Osborn: The December meeting minutes were read and approved. 9:42 AM  
  
IV. Treasurer’s Report-Dane: The year end treasures report was discussed with all reps and board members 
by Dane and Rick Silverman there is a discrepancy in the bank account. The treasurer has been put on 
suspension and he did resign from his position in December. We are looking at possible charges being 
brought against Don. We have also discussed hiring a CPA to go over the complete account from past years 
to present. The FDA has opened a new account moving forward.  
 
 V. Membership-Ralph McIlroy: We need Dues and Applications from MDDA, NFDA, SLCDA, TADA, 
VCDA and OCDA. Reminder: you must send a full membership list, the membership application from the 
website with your check at the 1st of the year; if not you membership may be rejected and sent back. 
Membership Dues must be paid to participate in the State Team Event.  
  
VI. Tournaments- Mark Venable:  
 A. Tournament results are current, we need to have all results sent to Mark: mvenable@mybluelight.com , 
Andrew: abrady@mailer.fsu.edu . CCDA will need to provide proof that the singles fees were paid to ADO 
for the tournament from May 2011.  
                                                
VII. ADO Update- Jason Smith: Jason explained the ADO regional’s for the following year for all 
associations; we will have more events this year and there will be information available by the ADO and 
the FDA on the website. 
 
VIII. State Team- Dorothy Filley: Reminder for the April 1st deadline for letter of intent. There is a new 
form available on line to submit your letter. The new refundable $20 fee was explained and we are keeping 
the same venue as last year.     

  IX. Caribbean Cup Director-Joe has started getting information on dates and hotels. He gave his bank 
balance and is working on a sponsor.   
  
X. Youth- Yvette needs your rosters and your tournament results. The Cherry Bomb will be the location for 
the youth qualifier. 
  
XI. Old Business  
We had a new dart league voted in name: TBD and the Bio and nomination’s for Hall of Fame are due at 
the Cherry Bomb. 

 New Business: None  
  
Meeting closed at 10:43 AM  
Minutes Prepared By: Tammy L. Osborn 


